
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
DATE:  January 23, 2023 
CONTACT: Salem Police Communications Office | spdmedia@cityofsalem.net 
 

Armed robbery response leads to suspect shot  

Salem, Ore. — At approximately 9:00 a.m. today, Salem Police officers were involved in a deadly use of 
force incident resulting in the death of a suspect. 

Officers were called to the scene of an armed robbery in progress in the parking lot of the Walmart store 
at 5250 block of Commercial ST SE. The suspect then moved north to the Planet Fitness as officers 
responded. 

The suspect then ran to the Napa Auto Parts Store at 5105 Commercial ST SE. Officers confronted the 
suspect in the parking lot and gunfire was exchanged. The suspect was struck and died at the scene. 

No officers were injured in the incident. 

The names of the suspect and the officers involved will not be released at this time. 

The Marion County Law Enforcement Officer Deadly Use of Force Plan under Senate Bill 111 has been 
initiated for this incident, and Oregon State Police will be conducting the primary investigation.  

Additionally, per the use of force plan protocol, all future case updates will be provided by the Oregon 
State Police. 
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https://co.marion.or.us/SO/Pages/SB111.aspx
https://co.marion.or.us/SO/Documents/DeadlyPhysicalForcePlan.MC%207-2016.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/osp/about/Pages/News-Releases.aspx

